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Please Note the August GED testing dates 
Bristol Public Library 

August 

9 -Friday 

17- Saturday 

28- Wednesday 
 

https://us5.campaign-archive.com/?e=%5bUNIQID%5d&u=50d756785d6c912d8678e0195&id=bd0c6c2468


**************************************************** 
Galax/Crossroad 

August 

10-Saturday 

20- Tues 

29-Thurs 
 

  
 
 

 

Student Shout Out! 

Labrisca Hamm 
 

  



 

  

 
 

Staff Spotlight! 



Edison Jennings 
 

  

“I am a teacher. Teaching is my jam.” 
 

Edison Jennings has been working in education for 19 years, 15 of those years 
at the college level and he says, “nothing is more satisfying than helping an adult 
earn an academic degree.” He is now a few months into his second year working 
as an instructor with MRRAEP.   

 

 

 

When asked what led him 
to adult ed, he had this to 
say: 
 
“While serving active duty in the Navy I 
accumulated enough college credits 
for my BA through Dantes and CLEP 
testing followed by a GRE in English 
and political science. That makes me 
an adult student, too. When I first 
started at Virginia Intermont College, I 
taught in the Adult Education Program, 
which I found very rewarding. As a 
result, I am an energetic proponent of 
adult education.” 
 
He recommends Adult Ed to those 
who need need skills to be more 
employable or be eligible for furthering 
their current career, and those that feel 
their lives would be enriched by 



“knowledge for the sake of 
knowledge.” 

          

 

Edison’s class is located in the Damascus Library.  He is learning so much about 
the digital programs we use and says he much appreciates the help of a 
more experienced teacher/tutor to help with these if needed.  He says his 
favorite part of his job is getting to know and encouraging his students.  One of 
his best times in Adult Ed was seeing one of his students finish their degree and 
getting to celebrate with the new graduate. “That was a high”, he said. 
If Edison could have one superpower it would be “Infinite Patience” and says it is 
something he is learning working in Adult Education. 

 

As a child, Edison wanted to be either a steeplechase jockey or baseball 
player.  If he were asked by a child what he does now, he would tell them, “I 
teach grownups about things they want to learn. We are all teachers, in a sense. 
You, too. You teach me and I teach you.” 

 

Ed likes to noodle with his guitar, but says he really likes to talk with people.  He 
loves to read and says that Winning the National Book Award is number one on 
his “fat chance” Bucket List ;-) He knows a lot about horses and was an ace 
ping-pong player when he was younger. 
He has been told he was kind and generous and he says “I hope it is true”.  I 
believe it is.  I have shared emails back and forth with Edison on occasion and I 
must say he knows how to carry a bit, I love that! 
I will end by sharing the best piece of advice Edison has been given, something 
we should all embrace…”learn to be grateful.” 

  
 

  



 



 

Isis Bruce--Hillsville Class--Sue Dickens 
Tammy Fleeman--Hillsville Class--Sue Dickens 
Haylie Strickland--Hillsville Class--Sue Dickens 
Celeste Williams--St. Paul Class--Diana Johnson 
Amanda Paquette--Galax Class--Mattie Robinson 
Brandon Rabon--Galax Class--Mattie Robinson 

 



 

Morgan Felts—Hillsville Class--Sue Dickens 
Not Pictured: 

Gabriella Calloway--Hillsville Class--Sue Dickens 
Skylar Ice--Hillsville Class--Sue Dickens 

Shelby Brown--Galax Class--Mattie Robinson 
 

  

FROM THE DESK OF… 
 

  

SHANNON MUTTER 
PROGRAM MANAGER 

 

  



 

August is here…and it is an odd place. Still trying to hang onto 
summertime and also looking forward to the fun times of Fall. I will say 
that in the office, we are happy to see August because July was a very 
busy month for us with end of year reporting. I am looking forward to 
seeing our students back in class on a regular basis and seeing you at in-
service in September.  

 

 

 

Fall Inservice 

 

September 21, 2024 

 

Wytheville Meeting Center 

 

333 Community Blvd 



 

Wytheville, VA 24382 

 

· Pastries, coffee, and water for breakfast 

 

· Boxed lunch (sandwich variety)  
 

 

 
August Reminders: 

• As you are settling back into a regular schedule, be sure to contact 
students who have not been to class in a while. 

• Move inactive student folders to a different filing drawer or to the 
back of the filing cabinet drawer. You may also shred any student 
paperwork from 2018-2019. 

• Please check student records to be sure they have a valid TABE 
test. 

• Be sure to get a current, signed ASPD from students as they are 
returning to class. Remember the new ASPD also includes the two 
release signatures, so those forms are no longer required once the 
new ASPD is complete and in the folder. 

• You do not have to dropbox TABE scores or GED scores. Our new 
system will pull these scores in automatically. 



• If I sent you a data audit form, please make the corrections, initial 
and email or text a picture of the signed form to me.  

 

  

Kayla Hagy 
Data Specialist 

 

  

 
Happy August! 
It's a new program year, which means new ASPD's should be signed and 
submitted for all returning and new students. 
 
July attendance and any ASPD's that haven't been submitted yet are due 
Monday, August 5th. 
 
Everyone's new attendance sheets have been shared, if you can't locate it 
just let me know and I can send you a link. 😊😊 
 
With the end of the year data I haven't been able to keep up with the great 
things coming through, but here are the few things I have caught: (pictures 
are included) 
 
Sue Dickens had a GED completer! 🎉🎉🎉🎉 
Mattie had a GED completer!🎉🎉🎉🎉 
Don had a GED completer!🎉🎉🎉🎉 
We're starting out strong! 
 
Thanks for all you all do and welcome back! 

 

            

 



 

  

Hannah Ingram 
 

  



 

If you have students who might like to know more about enrolling at 
Virginia Highlands Community College in one of their trade programs, 
there are a number of exciting new options... and financial aid is readily 



available! Reach out to me if you'd like to know more so that you can share 
with your students... and feel free to refer them to me for more career 
coach guidance! 
 
I also learned about an incredible new regional nonprofit resource -- 
they're called Huddle Up Moms and their focus is to help young and 
perhaps inexperienced mothers find the resources they need (they're 
literally taking donations for a regional diaper bank) and guidance/help 
when they need it, no strings attached.  I figure this could be an 
organization to which instructors might like to donate OR could be a 
place/resource they could share with any students who are mothers... 
Also: here is a direct link to donate to their diaper bank fundraiser: 
https://huddleupmoms.networkforgood.com/projects/220614-project-
huddle  

 

  

LORRAINE HEDGEPETH 
CINDY CAMPBELL 

INSTRUCTIONAL SPECIALISTS 
 

  

https://huddleupmoms.networkforgood.com/projects/220614-project-huddle
https://huddleupmoms.networkforgood.com/projects/220614-project-huddle


 

Here's a video that would be great to watch on a night you don't have students. 
It gives a lot of pointers for how to get students those few extra points in math. 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=EcPU7Im4Amg 
Thanks, 
Cindy 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=EcPU7Im4Amg


 

 
 

  
 
 



 

August 
 

3rd Beverly Eason 

9th Rodney Alderman 

17th Donna Musick 

29th Brenda Otey 

31st Rick Combs 
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https://facebook.com/mrraep
https://instagram.com/mtrogers_adulted
https://sites.google.com/view/mrraep/home?authuser=0

